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Tapio Tiihonen













Contents -
Love and Luxury, Money and Culture always try to find their way to
You. Please, be patient and give them a Chance. I could smooth that
rough touch of my words, my Chance, with great actress Victoria
June´s loving and caring tender kiss. A Thousand
Thanks.  
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The First
Day
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Backward Puetarican Goddess push´d Viking
King, as she would be thrust, and govern´d him in wealth, though
not in lust.














From the Airport to the Smash





8 PM weather broadcast tells
“35 fair, feels like 31, wind NNW 4 mph, pressure 30,70 in”. News
Anchor Zain Ejiofor Asher smiles her beautiful smile, as she always
does, and everybody loves her. But I do not. I look at the screen
at John F. Kennedy´s airport in the Queen of Queens and say to a
nearby newspaper chub: "Thanks, and more sunshine to your life
tomorrow."



It is
always lovely to be in the Jamaica neighborhood of Queens. I hum a
little bit: "This cherry blossom, greatest of all, eating falafel
..." I´m head taller than the rest, so one little fella sees me,
and hangs around. We give each other Bad Bunny smiles and Daddy
Yankee salute. And High Five, Elbows and Haven´t You Seen the Rain.
He says: "Nastiest over-limit went men, I came through with
diseased semen of my pen." I forget him and almost run to catch a
Taxi.



It has
been two years and I do not even know where the station is. So, I
ask a bunch of fellas: "Hey men, where I can call up my taxi,
running for a meeting." One beauty with black eyes points her
finger and declares an old yoke: "Yeah, just make sure you sweet
talk him, so he thinks that he´s gonna get something out of it
haha." I look at my watch. Really, now it is 21 pm, and my council
shall start at 21:30. Yellow Cab station is as full as empty, cos
the last car abandons me to despair just 5 meters away. I take my
phone and call +1 646-248-5860. It begins to rain, and I feel times
bids be gone.



At the
same time in Brooklyn, a goddess figured Puetarican beauty waits
for her morning coffee. Her hair is like August crops, wild and
air-filled, pliable and elegant; skin flawless, and her eyes, well,
this doctrine we shall derive: they are the ground, the books, the
academes, whence spring doth, yes, the Promethean fire. They have
been the ruin of many decent and well-behaving men. These fires are
black like carbon in a mine and brows something more and much more
than Madison Andersson´s products. Her nose is finely chiseled,
lips big, smooth and soft, fingers long and spirited with goodwill
and happiness. And her eyes smile and shine like little stars, and
this black-eyed beauty is so heavenly fine that all the world will
be in love with night, paying no worship to the well-forgotten sun.
I later, hm, noticed that my own black brows, straight nose, smooth
lips, and manly chin dimple made a perfect match with this female
majesty.



Her
body is stunning, although she stands at normal Puetarican height.
Butts are trained, tight but so womanly that you cannot miss them
among the human mass. She is blessed with big and divine breasts.
Well, Almighty knows things better than a sinful man, cos her
figure has been made for the nurse of love, the dwelling place of
exoticness. And she has been a dancer and has dancers moves and
ideas.



Her
doorbell rings. Her coffee is coming. There stands a fat, big
baldhead, lust on his sweaty face. Soon there becomes to hear her
commands "little boy, bitch, you Papi-Baba, a los tontos no les
dura el dinero".



Some
miles away go 17 associates of Queens-based Makk Balla Brims Set of
the Bloods fellas. They have some time ago got charges for
Racketeering, including predicate acts of robbery and firearms
offenses. They walk lazily ahead. They are still fuckangry to the
United States Magistrate Judge Steven M. Gold, William F. Sweeney,
Assistant Director-in-Charge, New York Field Office (FBI), and
James P. O´Neil, Commissioner, NYPD. One member keeps on saying:
"Quien en ano quiere ser rico, al medio le ahorcan."










My Guiding Angel





Time
is 9.45 pm, and I am running in the rain towards that bunch of
members. I see them but I do not have time to bend & twist.
They see me, and they salute me, and I salute them. You know, a
common language, joint happiness.



One
fatty hits me to my handsome face, and I begin to hear Ronnie and
the Relatives - great and beautiful song: My Guiding Angel. What a
superb and wonderful song! So, I hit back with all my heart. And I
am a joyful and happy fella but sometimes you must pray on behalf
of other people, too, cos pain doesn´t go away with a bunch of
money. It goes away while helping fellow men.



So I
pray from all my heart and soul and fists: Dear Truth, designed to
become a partaker of our lowliness, and willed to be one of us
corruptible, of us mortal ones, You are so sacred and wonderful,
that the reason of the divine counsel cannot be seen by the wise of
this world unless the true light has scattered the darkness of
human ignorance. For only in the work of the virtues, or in the
observance of the commandments, but also at the course of faith
hard and narrow is the way, dear brothers, that leads to caring and
life.



Four
members go to the dreamland´s western meadows. And they broke my
sunglasses, but my shoot boxing´s Kun Khmer, Lethwei and Sanda
bulldoze find the way. We do not have vain rules. So among my kicks
come elbows and knees and use of the shins, spinning back fists,
clinch fighting, throws and sweeps, come ax kicks, too.



They
attack all-around me. Then comes a hit and I fell on my knees. I
wait for the final blow, full of never giving up a breath of life.
I wait and wait but nothing comes. I hear a voice: "Who the fuck
are Y, son of the bitch? You love to fight. It is in your blood."
The sight is a little bit foggy, but I try to sing while blood
comes out of my mouth: "We few, we happy few, we band of brothers;
For he today sheds his blood with me shall be my brother; Be he
ne´er so vile, This day shall gentle his condition: and gentleman
now a-bed shall think themselves accursed they were not here, and
hold their manhood cheap whiles any speaks that fought with us upon
this our Saint Lucia´s Day."



Total
silence. I wait for the shoot. But there becomes a Joy and Mirth -
gentle friends and accompanies of these criminals and now my
friends. Yes, one fella takes my body and head up. I put my hand on
his shoulder and shake his hand. I say: "This has happened once
before when I was in France. It was a sign. I found my first
teenager's love."



They
laugh and murmur that they are going to shoot the fucker, who shot
Shaaliver Douse. These drug dealers and gunrunners explain: "Shaav
didn´t even have a good gun, just blood-spattered one." I look at
the watch, at 10 pm, take my smartphone and begin to key in the
numbers.



We are
at Linden Blvd, and I must go to 73rd Ave, as soon as possible to a
building that is the opposite side of Parsons Blvd Chase Bank. That
low brick house is the center of the International Book House
Organization here, and they are waiting for me. I say: "Hey, fellas
I know that Y have quite a different business than me, but this is
your hometown, and Y know the quick ways. So why don´t Y tell me
how I get there under ten minutes?" They seem a little bit
surprised, but one acute 15-years-old gunrunner called Cliver
smiles, says something in Patois but I understand one word:
baik. He looks at me and points himself: "Mi a go
jon."



At the
same time in Brooklyn that Pueta-goddess gets rid of that fatty
saying the next client comes after 10 minutes. She taps the man on
his crown. They take a selfie and sam galaxy 10e goes away. It´s
time for goodbye, and then she goes to shower. A New Yorker´s life
is busy, and her/his working week goes easily up to 90 hours. A New
Yorker thinks foreigners as a different race, cos deep Brooklyners
do not move all the time, they move as slowly and New Yorker´s
legs, when he/she is sitting. Anyway, soon there stands on the
floor a smug-mang with a black card. He tells that he is very
special and rich and famous and whatever. Queen of the house makes
quickly a conclusion: the mang is a fraudulent adulterer. Dvd-plays
Lizzo´s Good As Hell.



Mang
the Smug finds his way out. Semen is good for skin, although one
swallow doesn´t make a summer. Overview, causes, symptoms, and
treatments are few if STD is new. She stands up. The next fan shall
spoil her in Bayside, Queens, where Marie eighth-grader classmates
know how to ask about girls´ bra sizes, or so tells regent Marie
Curie Middle School´s news. It has become an expensive region, even
at Journal Square 1200 sg.ft. should cost 600 000 ends. She makes
some training motions and then changes her clothes, and now nobody
for sure underrates her; she is damn pretty. The skirt is tight,
short, breast awesome well, and fine. She is ready to go to the
area where NYCHA takes 30 % of the tenant's salary giving a damn if
the tenant's income changes or not. A yellow Toyota Sienna
Accessible arrives and goes.



My
watch says 10:10 pm when Cliver stops VRF800F and points his
homemade Glock to the driver´s head. The fella goes and I say: “We
have 5 minutes left, I send a text: I shall ring the bell at 10:15,
ok. I hope next time, when we meet, no need to think about violent
home invasions and armed robberies, including one in a barbershop.
By the way, I recommend S & S Firearms for you. The new ammo
& weapon cargo just arrived from Afghanistan, unfortunately, it
shall open on Monday at 10 pm. So, boys, April showers bring May
flowers. And have You heard? One Albany-Drizzy gangbanger took two
days before new tattoos and woke up yesterday mickey mouse on his
head.” Huh, huh, it was this and that.



But
now our bike flies. I look, at 10:14. Just one minute later, we are
in front of the International Book Town´s office. I know that I own
now for Cliver. I say: “I see, Y have that mark in your left eyes
left corner and on your ring finger. I have something for Y, which
no army or gang member in SEALS or on NYC own. How about.” Cliver
takes his hand from the trigger, and asks stupidly: “Whut?” I
smile: “You saved me. So. Here it is.” I tear from my neck chains
where is a little coin. There is an eagle, and it doesn´t hold in
nails a marmot but a swastika. I say: “Citadelle, Prohorovka,
world´s biggest tank battle, from one Leibstandarte-kamerad.
My grandpa gave it to me. It brings luck.” He looks at my eyes to
eyes: “Mi deh yah, zeen.” Then I turn and run and ring the bell.
Very nearby goes a yellow cap which stops near a rustic plate,
where reads: what you long for will be given to you, what you love
will be yours forever. And in front of it is an old bum who begins
to walk away.










Don´t call us, we call You





The
door opens in front of me. A polite butler Mr. George salutes me:
“Master Tapio, should it be better that we go first behind to do
some repairs. I had said it before, and I say it again. Master
Tapio, I am not going to bury You.” He puts a shoe brush in my hand
and before the door closes itself give Cliver sign of four full
hands. I know he didn´t want to be in Queens, in the enemy
territory.



Mr.
George and I go to a backroom. He takes a hot iron and irons my
Versace suit which has wrinkles in its eyelid. I see my face, and
smile: oh, yeah, now I have some manly remembrances more in my
beardless face. My sporty cut blond hair needs just comb and gel,
to put it back behind. Eyebrows are alright, just hid some
scratches with Agualan, split blood out of my mouth, brush my white
teeth even whiter, and that´s it. Then we go.



At
10:17 the president of International Book Towns, madame Gunnel
Ottersten, and her treasurer Johan Deflander see a trained man,
well-suited, smiling in front of them. Well, the other eye of that
fella is how Y say it, masonry overgrown? Anyway, Gunnel comes and
hugs me, and I shake their hands and say: "How are Y, everything
alright? Chestnuts roasting on an open fire, Jack Frost nipping at
your nose, yuletide carols being sung by a choir, heh, heh."



Gunnel
goes quite a serious: "What has happened to You. I call a doctor."
I say: "No need for a medicine man, my girlfriend doesn´t love me
anymore." Gunnel says: "I do not have time for this. Have a meeting
in YK, at midnight." I know that my timing has gone to the south
and my guardian angel has left me a long time ago, when I did my
first kill on the battlefield, and so to say cut my long hair
short.



Then
the shit comes straight to my face. Gunnels says: "I´m not sure I
can answer all of your questions, but let me try to start: As to my
knowledge, the IOB is not much aware of the different initiatives
of ... The concept of book towns is always closely linked to
economic revival and cultural/economic development of rural and
potential touristic zones ... For me, it would be good if the IOB
could develop a sort of informal think thank of members that are
willing to work on this, and especially on sharing experiences ..."
She talks and talks, and her pointing finger comes closer and
closer to me: "I would like to bring you in contact with Alberto
Azuaea Grande, who has developed a Ph.D. on the future of book
towns in Spain and Ana Maria Urbania-Breide ... Your request on the
IOB strategy plan: there´s not a plan as such ... As for the
question of EU projects ... Let me know if this helps you. Best
wishes and I hope to hear from you soon."



Shit,
they haven´t done anything, I flew to NYC for nothing. My part of
the deal goes on, but their part sits steadily and takes a nap.
They want me to give them as soon as possible 35 million dollars,
before 13.1., and then they shall give me my share 40 million. But
how the hell I get that money? Perhaps that gunrunner Cliver has an
answer to that? I stand up, shake hands, and walk back to Mr.
George and put my hand in my pocket and take there a little
gift-card. I say: "Dear fella, this is for your son Charles, the
ticket to Brooklyn NBA-teams matches, for springtime. Take care." I
tap his shoulders and when I go away, he says: "Master Tapio, I
hope somebody up there hears my prays and should give just once a
blessing for Y. So, some sunny day Y might live an abundant life
and be a blessing to others."















I Found My Million Dollar Bab in
B.G.E





I walk
hands in my pockets to Cliver and say: "Let's go. I do not have
muscles for Y, but I can use Y, robbing a Queen´s Municipal Credit
Union, if it is ok with Y, my friend. They have cheap Rates and
true loans start at 6.9 % compared to other banks they start at 9
%. The union is chartered in response to the concern of New York
City Mayor, John Purroy Mitchel, and 19 charter account holders
have combined deposits of 570 dollars, brother, they have 19
branches, half a million members and so." I keep on talking and he
understands, says: "Where I take Y?" I say: "Take to B.Q.E. I go on
from there." At 10:55 pm we are there. I take up my wrist, there is
a number. His phone clicks a picture and goes, and I do not know
that June and January are very close to each other.



11 pm
in B.Q.E., "most challenging project in New York City and arguably
in the United States", or near 6907 Northern Blvd, Woodside, I take
a cap. And say: "Go far away from Sunnyside to Bedford-Stuyvesant."
I say the address, and just think that Bradford and Romana are just
so kind. I just love the hosts and their friendliness. The cap
goes.



Nearby
another taxi finds its way to B.Q.E. Puetarican lady, before said
June, and one fella, they sit backside. The fella´s hand finds its
way under the skirt of the lady. The fella hugs her tight. Her
nipples are big and up. Those two caps drive in a row, and there is
307 Meeker Ave. Jane´s cap goes first, then comes mine.



Everything goes sweet and fine but then comes
the hand of Almighty Smiling Friend. Mademoiselle-June´s driver
looks full of enchantment to backside, and sweet finds its way to
his eyes. "If only my dear wife had just amazing breasts, they are
too big melons", his thoughts guide him from the B.Q.E:s hell and
misery. There is no use of the Department of Transportation´s
future plans for BQE´s triple-cantilever section when the first
cap´s driver's hand has found its handjob way and eyes go back- not
forward. Everything happens in the second and a half: NYC time says
11:05:31 when the schnozzle takes a kiss from the front
left.



The
Peterbilt 379 hits the front and it goes right and back comes left.
Our cap behind is in the collision course to mademoiselle-Jane´s
cap. My driver is hypnotized. He is frozen. Fear hits like thunder
the brains. I sit right side, and these words, which I cannot
forget, come to me: saint Lucia, defend us in battle, be our
protection against the wickedness and snares of the devil, may
Smiling Friend rebuke him, we humbly pray, and do thou, o lady of
the heavenly host, by the power of Our Friend, thrust into hell all
spirits who wander through the world for the ruin of our great and
beautiful souls. Amen.



At the
same time, my hands take the wheel, and my legs go to pedal, cars
go left and right, and now everything is like in slow motion - like
in the battlefield when fear attacks on your brains and says to
turn it off, let it go. While the first cab is turning, I push the
pedal and our cap goes behind the left side, following the first
cap´s butts. The first cap is going forwards although turning, so
its rear goes off our car´s way, and our cap pasts the first cap,
which is still turning - it goes forward while turning 360 degrees.
I press the cap´s break and miracle! our cap gives a little kiss to
Jane´s cap and it stops fishtailing, and goes steadily, even though
the driver´s brains do not give orders yet. But his eyes see, like
in the battlefield terrified soldier´s, when the alarm button is
off. The command goes and the first cap´s driver wakes and so do my
cap´s fella. Wakeups drive near the right-side railing and continue
to drive together towards Commodore Barry Parks. I try to be funny:
"My grandfather has the heart of a lion and a lifetime ban from the
Zoo." The driver looks at me: "Nincompoop and so swagga."



At
Gold St, our caps stop. The drivers go to look at their cars.
Meanwhile, the City isn´t flush and in bloom, but if we think it
so, then Pueta-goddess June is even more radiant. Unfortunately,
the rosy thing doesn´t always lead the way. The fella, the paying
client, shows his disapproval of the situation: "Hey, why we are
here at Sugaring Paste." He begins to kiss Puetarican lady.
Although the product isn´t just good but best and the customer is
always more than right, there is one party pooper - me.



11:20
pm not from the stars my judgment pluck, nor I can fortune to brief
minutes tell or say with princes if it shall go well, but St Lucia
knows better. The fella takes the goddess from her hair and
commands: "You promised to do the blowjob for 100 dollars. Let´s
finished the job." He takes for granted the candy is his. He begins
to hear singing behind his broad shoulders: "Doubt thou the stars
are fire; Doubt that the sun doth move; doubt truth to be a liar,
but never doubt I love Y so." Interrupted mid the session high and
mighty fella begins to understand high and dry. He roars: "Who the
hell Y think Y are, man. Not your business!!"¨



I
laugh. I really have a nice time. All evening has been a joke, but
this is the best of it. I say one more thing: “Y talk about 100
dollars like it is a star in heaven. I'm talking about things that
Y aren´t worthy of.” The fella thinks too big of himself and
becomes to come. I have my limits, too. I hit once and then comes
the silence. One in fear to lose what he enjoys, the other to enjoy
by rage and war. These signs forerun the death of something and
rise of something, too. I look at the woman left alone and say: “My
name is Tapio.” She looks at the fella, who has a nice suit and a
black eye, and says: “My name is Victoria.”





The Second
Day


I Missed You



El Domingos – Luck Me I`m in
Love -Killer NYC Uptempo Doo Wop (yeah, Brooklyn style, sorry, no
lyrics available)















The Momentum, once in the Lifetime





It is
11.35 pm, and the next day is knocking on the door. Victoria asks,
looking on the ground: "Is he dead?" I say: "Yes, as a doornail."
She begins to think: "Shall we land him like Sally." I think back:
"He is kipping, without morning glory. Early in the morning,
Sugaring Paste shall give him face treatment, 80 bucks, blackhead
buster 10 d, and sugaring, the most gentle, natural, long-lasting
treatment." She looks at my eye: “Perhaps Y need more it than
he.”



Her
finger with blue nail touches my blacked eye: “I have worked with
old people, and Y may have sepsis blood poisoning. Poisoning
progress to sepsis rapidly. Your causes are an abdominal infection,
exposure to open wounds, and skin infection. Recognizing chills,
rapid breathing, palpitations, and paleness of the skin."



Her
shining eyes drill into my mind and begin to build a crown in my
heart. There are many helping places: St. Johns Recreation Center
in BK, BronxWorks Senior Centers, Ninth Street Espresso Brooklyn at
Threes Brewing, Birch Coffee. Is Victoria one of those who have
answered "yes" to a question: need someone to accompany your aging
loved one?



I look
at her: “Can Y trip the light fantastic, EDM?” She begins to laugh:
“Hell yea, u know I can. Desperate fuk***rs try to find a chick to
bang, so, rap solid, about to eight …” I understand that soon Rusko
& 6blocc and Mala & Kode 9 shall be seen with ID &
T.



Cap-fellas have found nothing bad. Their cars
are in order. They say with one mouth: "Where do Y want to go? I
say: "That silent partner there, wants to go home. Y shall find it
in his pocket." Other of them says: "What? I say: "Wallet, Y
crazy." And then I turn to that other fella: "We want to go to, hm.
Friends and Lovers, House of Yes, Xstasy, hm ..." Victoria, or may
I say, Y, give five to Williamsburg, daytime, but not nighttime:
"Xstasy, is the right place. If Y are dang, they overcharge your
credit card and do not care what Y shall say to your credit card
company the next morning. I´ve always had a great time there, no
matter the day of the week. Drinks are awesome, and stoopid fellas
cannot leave out the dancers, cos of their bodies and cool talks."
So. Our Smiling Friend does not give us not only our possessions
but his god services, too.



Towards Manhattan we go. Victoria laughs: "I´ll
daym you." I say: "No Y don´t, m braven Y." I knock my forehead,
but unfortunately, my hand touches a little bit too hard to my
black eye, and its corner begins to bleed. It is 0:15 pm when we
arrive at the doorbells. There is a queue, but I take you and lead
Y to the entrance. Everything seems to be sweet and sound. Inside
the fast house, but in my brains goes Five Pastels - You´re Just an
Angel, and I smile.



Unfortunately, the world isn´t a safe place for
great fellas like me. Gays and loudly losers have conquered the
world. Men like me must be stopped. A moody bouncer looks at my
blooding eye, and does not understand: "Get lost, this for descent
folks, no place for Y." I say: "What do Y mean?" There is a group
of beautiful women, and he wants to get attention. Bouncer gets on
with me. His big hollow of the hand finds its way to my neck. I go
very fast behind him and press a normal halterneck. The bouncer
goes to the midwinter night´s dream. I take care of his head so it
doesn´t bang to the ground.



Then I
suddenly remember, with whom I'm there. Great and beautiful Angel
is with me. Do I fuck this now up once and for all? I press the
sleeping bouncer's neck from the left side. He stirs a little bit
and opens his eyes. I put to his hand 150 dollars: "Nice to meet Y,
I get a ticket for the Brooklyn match, but I missed it. Is it ok?”
I put 150 dollars more to his pocket. He understands: "What about
your eye?" I say: "Do Y have Marker´s Mark 46 or Garrison Brothers,
TX, then everything is alright. It really burns." He nods his head,
and here we go. And then happens something which changes
everything. Victoria isn´t happy.



We are
in. Good music, lovely bartenders. Some instinct gets me to say to
Victoria: "Do they lose here their security videotapes?" Then I
begin to understand where we are. This is a gay bar. At once I turn
and take Victoria from her hands and try to lead her out. But she
isn´t ready for that at all. She says: "We are going nowhere. This
is the only place in this whole world where men leave me alone. And
here we can talk." I accept that: "Well, here are ladies also, hm,
and Spanish dancers, music, and performers speaking Spanish. Hm, if
it suits Y, can we go far away from candymen and so. Perhaps we
shall go there, those people look like gays, straight and curious
folks.



We go
to a trap, where sit three black Spanish women and a guy. They
listen to iPod nana and their favorite Nicki Minaj, and Victoria
likes Anaconda and so, too. And I say: "Do You know why they have
dogs around their swimming pools in Brasilia?" What a stoopid
thing, but Victoria saves the situation: "No, why? I dexify:
"Anacondas cannot go swimming there." Huh, huh, but I buy a drink
from their limited stocked bar. I begin to understand bit by bit
that gays aren´t the only visitors and notice a Latin vibe. I want
to go dancing floor with Victoria, and at last, have with her in a
private magiclike.



So we
dance, and your figure throws shiny good deeds to my illies and
kick them down from the bluff and cliff and then no shape so true,
no truth of such an account. And for myself, my own worth does
define. As I all other in all worth surmount. I begin to move like
a domestic cat, and hot waves of love attacked my mighty heart. Y
whisper to my ear: "Dame esa vaina." So I do some "CCS" and
moves such as 6-steps, but not pretzel or under sweeps, but all
doomed, cos to dance with Y, who knows how to win a man over, your
dry hands and it makes me loose, and my shum liam ... I just take y
near me and say: "With a girl like Y  I don´t give a fuck
about the chios and ..."



Suddenly when the set is pretty illy, a drunk
guy says to me: "Hey man, do you know where I can get a couple of
illies?" I say: "Do not know what Y mean. Bog off. I don´t know any
cocaine-Jesus. Do not bike past this way in your way home." He
says: "You are lying." He wanders away, and the sound of the music
(Nelly) is muffled and it is rather drafty. And then Vitoria &
I begin to laugh. I say: "I want to show Y something." I crowd out
some kissing Latinos, and I ask a bartender to come to me. It is
time to show how things can grow and save the world.



I ask
the bartender to give me two double Carrison Brother, TX, four
plasters, and some ice. Then I take Y to the DJ and put two chairs
near the new Tiesto. The bartender came back and I turn those
whiskeys to my wound and it canes a little bit. He puts the ice and
plasters and says: "It should be a shame if I bleed to death, after
so many hard years. Victoria, you want to hear this." New Tiesto
and I blather something, and then I turn the bass-heavy, and there
comes a Legion Etrangere rhythm from the drums.



I say
to Tiesto: "Now mix it with Chaabi." He asks: "Why?" I: “Foreign
legion drummed in the marketplaces and Bedouins answered it with
their own drums. Hundred years practice and they sound great
together. That ´drink´ I call Morocco´s Spanish sound, ok. It fits
with your EDM. Please do it." So he does. And the weaving mass of
dancers and others, prick up its ears. But it sounds fast and slow
at the same time, the Bedouin's rhythm runs, and draw the tale,
Legion rhythm.



Then I
put there the Melody; when there is a manly rhythm you must have
the female Melody. So says Claudius Martella, who lived last Roman
days in Carthago, so near the Moars´ place, so he knew. I look at
Victoria with a burning, sheepy gaze: "Adiós Gloria and welcome
Victoria." Tiesto puts there Manhattan Transfer´s Gloria, but take
the voice off, and let the instrumental thing come smoothly as the
hand feels the woman´s knee. I take the microphone: "I dedicate
this to you all, and of course to MyLady, I hope you like it, thank
you very much.”



"Victoria!", the bass and the drums put the
Melody to its place, and Tiesto helps with the choir-things. And I
continue: "Victoria, Victoria it´s not Marie?, Victooria (like
Toscaaana), it´s not Sherieee, Victoria, but she´s not in love with
me". The choir does it 3/4, and I sing: "Can´t you see, it´s not
Marie? Victoria, it´s not Sherie, Victoria, but she´s not in love
with me. And, maybe (choir: maybe) she wants me, but who am I to
love, and maybe she´ll want me, but who am I to love,
Victoriaa-aa!" I repeat that again, and I show with my body and
hands, well whatever, and wait that they take the power line off.
But nothing happens, they look at me still. So I continue: "She is
not in love with miiiiiiIII. But I love You Victoria, and want Y to
be my Bab. Another night, when I went bed alone (I brief deeply and
take all that comes from there) when I was dreaming Y, now the
dream the real, I don´t dream of Sherie, Adele, I dream of
VICTOOORIaaAAA." Now comes the real test, which tells why so many
New Yorkers have failed with this melody. My voice goes up, but,
Miracle! breaks not, or goes to nasal. I give the microphone away.
I think: “That´s it. Oh, now I screw the pooch.” I look at
Victoria. Her beautiful eyes smile, she looks like a goddess, I had
never seen so ...ooh … this is the momentum.



I do
not move. The very simple Melody, very beautiful, from Brooklyn´s
up-tempo doo-wop times, and, and ... then it breaks. Huge, almost
spanking the ham applauses. There aren´t any more gays, Latinos,
black Spanish, whites, angry this and stupid head that. There is
just joy, a double rainbow all the way across the sky. Whoa, Uu,
Whoa, whoa Oh OH, tell me, too much. Victoria is there, and I take
her hand. Music starts again, like gabber.



Cos
Tiesto took Melody from DMCA YouT, that tech-system didn´t accept
that "but she doesn´t love me" and take for granted that those
words much be replaced with other words. And before I could brief
or even try to kiss Victoria, I do not actually know how it
happened, that so seems to be in every page of youtube, or did
Victoria say it to new Tiesto, I do not know, but anyway, there
comes a Melody, Vince Vance & The Valiants, All I Want For
Christmas Is You, and that´s sure, that beat wasn´t chosen by some
bitch from Missouri: yeah, on the top of the Christmas tree,
something is true. Those two, Victoria and this … shit …



We,
Victoria and I are celebrated. It´s a great night out. Arturo the
owner is at a location to help, serve, and ready to troubleshoot
any situation at hand. He shakes my hand and hugs Victoria, and his
words haven´t mean stare-downs: "Come back soon."



Somebody may say Jesus welcomed us, and I do not
mean the drug dealer - but I do not say that. The outside bar I put
my hand to the doorman´s shoulder, look at his eyes, and shake his
grab. And he doesn´t talk about keeker. Word ´brody´ was mentioned,
once, twice, or thrice. Then, then it is time to hope Victoria
doesn´t pull an Angelita move on me.



I take
her in my arms and She/You say: "Where are U from, and why are U
here?"



I look
at that beautiful thing and say: "I thought that a good deal shall
be made with the IOB-towns and my company. But instead of a
proposal, I hear phrases and get pressure. I think this visit has a
quite different meaning. Wherefrom am I? From the deep north, not
far away from my place blaze northern lights, and they can be seen
sometimes from my villa, too. My name is Tapio, and it means
´forest god and king´, and my court is called Tapiola. There are
many nice poems praising YourTapio. For instance, when hunters want
me to give them kill, their prayer goes: ´Mighty Tapio, King of the
Forest, accept these offerings set on your Table, take this bread,
made from the three ears of rye, take this holy ale brewed from the
water of your spring, made from the three ears of rye, now bless
these weapons of mine as I lay them before Y on your Sacred Table,
Y Might Hero.´ So animals are always my friends, and no god or cat
be afraid of Mighty Tapio, and there is no dog who doesn´t think me
as his/her true friend. What about Y Victoria. Are Y the
personified goddess of victory. Angels are said to company Y, all
around. What Victoria says to a man shall always be written on-air
and the swift water."



Victoria stops me: "O angel dear, wherever I go,
save, defend, and govern also, though I may not thee see or hear,
yet devoutly with the trust, I pray to thee. My body & soul
keep thou in fere, o blessed angel, to me so fear, govern my deed
and thoughts in fere." I look again to Victoria, its 2:15 am, and
we pass Saint Vitus, Lobster Joint, and East River Tattoo. We talk
much, but we do not listen, no particular words needed.



Near
Milton St, we kiss. The temperature is -4. And I say: "Here, I´ll
give Y my jacket." One more hug for your lips. You axe: "Why are Y
kissing me?" The meeting of two pairs of lips. We are at your door.
It has begun to rain heavily. Y say: "Great time, nearly loved it.
Bye." What can I say, so I say: "YLISHAH." Y look at me: " Y say
very quickly: ´Ameme cando menos lo mereszca, dear not Babi,
por que sera cuando mas la necesite, siempre habra un mismo
cielo que nos una ..." I do not understand a word, but do not
stay helpless: "There is nearby a training center, how about
tomorrow:" Y tell: "I cannot tomorrow, work to do." I say: "No need
to think of time, we can go there in the night also." Y ask:
"Really?" I explain: "Yes, we have a guardian angel, and he is
called Cliver." She looks at me and I look at her, and the joy of
love is so long, and the happiness thereof, and what cometh
thereof, dureth over so short that it vanishes. Nothing can stop
the clattering of bells.



We go
in. A little dog looks so nicely to Y - and me.



I take
the little thing in my arms and kiss it to its mouth. The little
fella´s ears go up, and he seems to be quite happy. I turn to Y:
"Gnite, Victoria." I look at that little thing in my arms: "See Y
too tomorrow." Then I run in the rain.










Spending Quality Time





I run,
am 3:25. Somebody says it is cold, -5, but that´s not true.
Somebody says it is raining, but that´s nothing. At Pulaski St near
my bed Bedford, there comes shooting from Crown Heights. Hm, there
comes running polices, one of them seems to be well-known James P.
O´Neil. I say: "Watch´s up?” He runs away, then there come three
cops more. One of them, young fella says: "Just a pair of shooters
in a group fired 18 bullets at another group of individuals,
striking one of their intended targets and injuring three other
uninvolved bystanders." They ask me to leave.



I go
on and think: Mr. Mayor says that numbers are very small. Just 29
murders in October, an increase of just over 61 % from 18, during
the same month in 2018. But who is perfect here? The only thing is
sure: my life has changed tonight. I'm totally in love. That isn´t
a punishment.



In my
black eye and another, I see the gates of gold and raindrops begin
to give the rhythm of the melody, which sounds - yeah, jewiger BQE:
a mixed Shells Angel Eyes and Daddy Yankee - Mtv Live in New York
(Part 1). I open my door and go to bed. And find strange land, Y
know, si esa mujer fuera para mi, perdoname, te Io teniaque
decir. There is something about Y, I cannot forget. Let´s call
that Angel Eyes.



And I
know, somewhere in Brooklyn is a dog and, and I sleep long - almost
to 8 am. My business-trip to NYC has gone to the south, and I had
got some thresholds to stumble. But those were ridiculous things
compared to what else I had got. I understand that I may win the
game. but the risk is that I surely lose the lazy days for the rest
of my life. For whether ill-stored or unwisely spent it is equally
lost.



Victoria has already eaten and fed her doggy.
She has been training and is ready to go to some meeting
considering her star profile in some and so. She must look fresh,
not a draw away from the image. And she is very, very, and very
gorgeous. And even she is in a hurry, she thinks: "Ma man loves me
takes me everywhere?" She thought more: "But what if he flies to
that northern hole of his, and never come back? He was so, okay,
amazing type, not sitting in every branch here.”



I go
downstairs and the landlady doesn´t look happy: "Ahah, you have
finally wakened up. Shame on you. Every time you come to visit you
oversleep." I say: "Give me bacon and eggs, and one Texas-steak,
and, as you know, a big glass of banana split." She looks at me:
"If you do put that steak on your eye, it shall be fresh in no
time." But I don´t listen to her. I think about Y, Victoriaaaa. I
have fallen in L. And what happens if I do not reach Y soon? Check
it out. I do a brainer and find out the phone no. I say to the
landlady: "Please, shut up. This is very important." The phone
doesn´t answer.



I
leave a text: I want to meet Y soooon. There comes back text:
"Habana Outpost. 4 pm. I have a moment for Y. Best Cuban sandwiches
in the entire world." I text: "Why don´t Y answer?" Y: "No time to
hash-hash." I: "Really?" Y: "Really." I: "By the way, chicken plate
and burrito have a large serving of rice and beans, but the burrito
is small and nowhere near the same portions of the bowl. The frozen
drinks are small and are 11 bucks, and they´re cash only." Y: "Yer
Maw." I: "See Y, L Y S."



I take
the steak off my eye and drink the banana split. I kiss the air on
the landlady Margaret´s hand: "I love Y so, too." I ask the iron
and iron my clothes. Then I call to IOB-office. The lady of the
office says: "Good Morning, we shall be open at 9 am, have a nice
day." I text to the president of IOB: "I do nothing if Y do not do
your part of the deal. Y can terminate the contract, but then I
make the whole media known about that. If I make a deal, as we make
up, then Y shall give also 5 million. OK?" I go to my baggage and
put my training clothes on and run out of the house. Time to have
some sweets of mercy & fun.



I'm in
Prospect Park. This is great; here beats the heart of Brooklyn. The
Place is really a paradise, Its interrupts my regular device-filled
schedule for some hands-on things. Yeah, getting outside during
these cold weather days is a great mood booster and a real welcome
break from the winter grind. I do not want to think about
IOB-office people, I think about MyVictoria. I do not imagine real
her, but an image of her flies in my mind, like a storm bird. I
smile. Here I'm, running, spending quality time, getting some nice
memories during the most wonderful time of the year.










The Break





It is
just 10:30 am. Almost six hours to meet the lady of my dreams. I
shall spend this time for a good purpose. Hey, there is Gilded
Frame Making. I'm not going for holding photos and pics of other
special memos, but, hey, here are a lot of youngsters, about 13-14
years old pas! Hm, every park those fellas look the same, in
Prospect, or Claremont of where-ever. I salute them.



They
shout at me and want me to give them some cash or so. I yell back:
"Boys, sorry I have spent all my money last night. I got lucky."
They show me a box cutter, and I salute them as we do in the army,
with my dirty palm. I continue to run. And after a while, I have
come back to that part of the park where the sports are.



I go
to them: "Hey, I have heard that this isn´t any more a very safe
place to be." They laugh and curse me. I say: "You talk heavy
words, you, there, a weighting barely 110 pounds isn´t much. It
isn´t good for your mental and physical body to travel in packs,
hang around making a lot of noise." He spills it: "F-k you, suck me
d-k." I say: "Boys, it is a long way for you to do what you want to
do, cos you do not have the money. The neighborhood may need more
policing and the park more lighting, but you need more muscles and
brains, fellas. I have an idea. Wanna hear." They keep their ears
to the ground: "Common, before we beat Y, the big fella." I laugh
and show my wealthy teeth: "Make muscles. Go to free training clubs
and places, or go there for free, fix your know-how. There are four
training places nearby, where Y get also food. I think Y need
discipline, so in harbor, as Y know, is the army place. Harbor
Fitness Park Slope, Bay Ridge, and Mill Basin, yes, they are
expensive, although round the clock. But there is also in Gowanus
Bay near Sims Municipal a group called TangouYF, a band of
Afghan-veterans training place.



They
are big, and they are tough, but they are straight, and the best
you can get. They are my friends and believe or not they are
friends forever. They do not need your money, they do not need your
sweet words, and they do not need your courses, and your cheating
things, but there is one that they need: they want to help Y if Y
are worth of true ergometer. After their session, Y can shoot, run,
fight, and that I promised Y, Y begin to respect weak people, and
do everything for them."



The
fellas look at me: "Y think we´re going that kind of bungee
jumping. You´ve lost your marbles." I say: "I think Y do, there
some Legion Etrangere and some SEALs also, Y shall love it, you
Jabob Reeds. I can show Y something." They murmur but then they
say: "Ok."



I show
the kids first some old school: BBoy Battle things. It put the
simple on their face. The smallest one shouted: "Totem, yeoww!"
Another kid: "Wow!" Third: "Y Kalene, Y yay!" Others: "Onfg liek,
so k00l!!!" I say: "How about? First jump and then ..." They come
to battle clumsily, but they come.



Toprock goes quite easily, but not down rock or
freezes. I don´t panic: "Do the real shit, never copy or do the
same as before. This is called warming up, broods." I look at my
watch at almost 0:30 pm. Ooh, I say: "I show Y some more. Y can
run, Y know the police thing, but after warming comes always
deadlifting, before Y go to train speed." I take that box cutter
and cut one branch nearby. People far away are looking at us.
Somebody talks to his phone. Well, no time to lose.



My
hands are about 150 cm separated. I take the branch from the ground
to the straight hands: "Do not rest. Do the first ones slowly, then
quicker, and slowly. Always surprise yourselves. Never do the same
way, but always one more than before." I did just with that 40 kg
branch 300 repeats and brief: "Start with the stick that Y can put
up 50 times and there it goes. Now I must go, here is my number,
call, Y beyotch. I tell the boys that some new fellas wanna come.
Perhaps some sunny day, if Y are good, I can call Y, amber roses."
I go on running. They shout: "Where are going?" I smile: "I´m going
home." And point my heart. And they understand. And I'm in a hurry,
cos love doesn´t wait. I run to catch Y, MyVictoria.










Habana with a Kiss





I
change a light suit on and ring to +1 718 858 9550: "Como esta
usted? The table on the middle of the rainbow, name Tiihonen.
We are coming in half an hour. I take fresh corn dosed with mayo,
what Mexican cuisines. Really? That´s great. No, no, not a Private
enquire. Senora mia makes her choice. What do You mean, many people
at the same table? Of course, it suits us. My querida is a
social type, and I a humble servant. Thanks, buy." Well, that´s it.
I go.



Comes
a phone call. "IOB´s president here, Y made quite an impolite text.
Do Y have anything more to say?" I say: "If I begin to make
festival-arrangements, I do not take it from my pocket, half and
half, okay. By the way, I have some expenses here in NYC, shall Y
pay right now. M not going back to F in a cattle class. Send me a
diamond card. Yes, thank Y, Merry Christmas, I shall be in London
at New Year. Buy, buy."



There
is not raining and no car doesn´t throw anything, so I stand at the
door of Habana. Full of people. There they sit and eat and sit like
a flock of sheep. And soon I must go there with MyVictoria. Well,
it is just love that outweighs all other virtues.



You
have a Y-cap with your stiletto heels, normal awesome makeup, and
tight dress on. Y say to a client: "Sorry, I do not hear, my
computer and phone have broken up. I cannot hear a word. Did Y say
the best smiley dan ever, sorry, wrong number, Mr. Houston
High-five?" MyVictoria has washed her doggy with a very good hair
care product, Moroccan oil, dried the squeaking thing with a
hairdryer, walked it a fresh mail. So, Mr. Doggy was left very
happy on the balcony to bark every bird which dares to come
near.



MyVicoria is a little bit nervous: “What about
if some jealous crush of fan or black card fella comes and beats
MyPoorTapio? It may happen, cos MyTapio is a little bit temperament
and doesn´t go by the book. Well, what can I do? Paint my nails
blue? Ohh oh, that fella doesn´t get a glue where he is mixed
with."



The
cap stops. From the cap comes awesome Y. I do not notice
everything, cos I am nearly felling asleep again. What a boring
place. There are many eyeglass-fellas, telling to their ladies that
Che Guevara and Fidel Castro have been here. I think: "Oh, those
big mouth fuckers who ruined Cuba and killed thousands of wealthy
people. Veterans tell stories about how they have a fight with
those back shooting Castro´s Cuban-shits around the world. But
there is one thing which YourTapio doesn´t know: this place is a
story about LOVE. Love for bringing people and V & T together.
Love for feeding Y & me authentic Latin food and more love.
Love for having fun and great kisses and hugs.



You
come to me. And before Y say a word, we kiss, not xx but s.w.a.k.
Muah love ya lot: "MyVictoria, when proud-pied love dress´d in all
its trim hath put a spirit of love in everything. My eye hath
play´d the painter and hath stell´d the beauty´s form in table of
my heart." All these words do not go to the wolves, cos an
old lady says: "We must come here again."



We go
to sit at our table. MyQueen gets her Daiquiri, frappeado,
lemon juice, and sugar. I do not drink cubanito or
saoco but mineral water, with a lot of ice. It tastes much
better than Havan Loco or even Crema de Vie. Then I
take your hand: "I'm not going to say another poem, I just
..."










Blessed are the Merciful





At
this happy hour, one drunken fella stands up, and Y see behind me a
big tattooed stand-up guy. When we are kissing, you think: "Now it
ends. That blaze sticks and Stones." The black card fella stands
behind me and murmur: "HoLLLLLY crap." I turn and say: "Ah, we have
waited for Y. Can Y sing Tan Buena or Asi Mismo, Actually the last
one is better, or what Y think, Bab."



You
say: "Tapio, it is better you go now: ´Mi lindo barrio donde la
sangre salpica.´ Not nice." I am surprised: "Well, the first
ones yo era tan feliz con un solo amor, y ahora tengo diez y me
va peor, y hoy te hago fufrir. I like better mi fortuna est
mi vida -thing. And what do Y mean, going away? I just came." Y
point: "Rodriguez here ..." I look at Mr. R: "Ah, You mean this fat
friend. Now I understand. Y want him to leave,
comprende?" 



Hm,
much 130 kg or even more. I cannot deadlift that steak. And here
are a lot of hilarious people. No need to demonstrate anything. So,
I say to the fella: "Y want me to fuck off? Do You? And Y want to
stay?" He yells: "Yesss!" I say: "Well, so be it. But there is one
change in the plan. I do not want to go." Rodriguez has a big hand.
I take it and put it on the table and take a fork and hit it
through the huge hand. Now the table and the man are united, and
one does not leave without another.



I
think: "Hey, there is a guitar man. Let´s call him here." I whistle
and while people are terrified and going away, and MyVictoria
thinks me as a troublemaker, and a hero, the trembling fella comes
to us. Rodriguez is crying.



I say:
"Please, sing a nice Mexican ballad, here is a broken blood man.
Let´s give him some light in his life. Do Y know the song De los
Besos Que Te Di? Please play it." He starts a very nice song. I
take the fork off the hand and the table and put some Mojito
instead. Mr. R yells. I put a bottle in front of him: "I never
leave a friend. So please tell me how good a friend you are. Let´s
drink a snap to every letter of your name." I smile at MyVictoria,
and then I take a snap with my new friend, (^-^)7." After seven
snaps Rodriguez begins to laugh and people do not care about him
anymore. And the bartender says to me: "Thanks." I say: "Just
wonderful are the ways of the L."



It´s
time to break down the wall which has arrived between me and
Victoria. I say: "Do Y love me?" Y ask: "Shall we call an
ambulance?" I marvel: "Why? Everybody dies someday. And this fella
does not die. No need even to sew. So do Y want to know how much I
love Y?"



I say
to Y: "Think Scot Salvatore charges a mere 50 000 d to spruce our
place up. Surrey´s gives a smashing Deck the Halls package that
includes a festively decorated room, four ice skating passes, and a
gingerbread making set. The deal is a three-night -stay, and we
simply must use the Presidential Penthouse Suite, which costs only,
think MyVictoria, 15 000 d a night. 51 000 d with mean little
taxes. Exhausted, Bab? Do not be. I shall recover Y with a quick 10
000 d martini. But if the duchess, Y, fly with her relatives to
Finland, Y can serve turkey, carved table-side, like in agent
courts and feel at the same time cozy."



You
wonder: "I do not understand?" I continue: "Yes, Y do. We shall
have here a great time, better than Ted Leo and the Pharmacists go
imagine, and then even better things in my homeland". You say: "And
that is how Y comfort me after having shameful acts here and there?
Asking me to come to wolf-zone and poverty and dark and
nothingness?" I say: "Yes. But we can have here at Plaza Hotel for
Eloise´s Rawther Fancy Tea which is almost free, just 100 d per
child and 50 d per us, and there Santa has promised to read us a
story. We can reserve the 2500 table 55 at the King Cole Bar, if Y,
MyDear, are feeling a bit frugal. I lov Y so. And what could be
more fun that a caviar splurge at Cafe Boulud? The Christmas
pre-fixe in only 175 d a person and for a trigling 275 d Y can
enjoy 30 grams of Kavari Ostra caviar, think Bab.



And if
Y come to F, there is a luxury, and no need to look at Merrie
Cherry performing in music veds, at international drag festivals
and see how he and drag mother RuPaul kiss each other. In F no need
for Drag Renaissance and think who is now credited as the pioneer
of a quirky, rag-tag type of drag. No need to rush for bk Nightlife
Awards, competition DRAGnet, and rush to Metropolitan. Hm. If Y
think this differently we shall, MyVictoria, describe always
Williamsburg chill, adventurous, and home. And in bk, we don´t have
as many tourists in the way when we are trying to get around." Y
stop me: "Wburg is an Italian neighborhood, and, DearTapio, there
is the best pizza Sal´s Pizza. And Cherry is a nice, big man in a
dress and a crazy wig. Think about the kid sitting there, near that
Queen, the child feels a little different, she sees that Queen and
gets more of an idea of what else is out there in the world - not
just the small world their parents have created for them, think
Tapio.”



I say:
"I see, perhaps, krhm." Y continue: "And if we get Bloody Marys at
Zona Rosa, there is a fella on Bedford, and North Eight Street who
just have a ton of books. And Martha´s Bakery is the fine Place.
And whatever Y do, there are just two minutes of merriment.” Well,
Y are right and I'm wrong as always. And I do not think about
preludes and Heavenly Rest.



We
kiss. I say: "MyVictoria, do Y want to m..." And Y continue: "And
there is Broadway and Bubbly." I say: "What about missing persons
out there in the jungle? What about houses with two bedrooms, 500
000 d. They are like dirty boxes. I think gift boxes in South
America, where the drug-barons put heads of their enemies and send
them with the bible and words of Jesus to an unfortunate relative
uncle Dave. And people ask, who has bought that box/house, and the
answer is the coolest man in the family, and if Y have some issues,
just Y got to go take on an Uncle Dave, the master of the
box."



Before
you say anything, we go. I take your hand. I say: "Clerks and
priests are sleeping already, it is 6 pm, so do not need to disturb
them, but ..." You say: "What about Rodriguez, he is so ... tired."
I say: "Rest in Peace. Let´s have some feliz ano neuvo
before it begins ..."



Where
we are going? you ask. I say: "Well, I more west." You:
“Why?”










By the Light of the Silvery Moon





I
tell: “We go to the Army Transformal Center. Y know global solution
& scale. Boys have big lights for big guns. Y should know.
Sorry, lost wit my mind." You ask: "Is that legal?" I explain:
"There are lights for EDM-trap house -thing. We have a party. Not a
field court & Marshall." Y: "What happens when the police shall
come?"



I
laugh: "They shall have a good party." You are not happy: "Do Y
really think so?" I say: "My GreatAndMoreThanBeautifulVictoria, I
do not think. I just follow the order which says that patience is a
21-year old male, who has now bdp." We take a y-cap and the lights
of the party come nearer.



And I
explain facts and funs to the nervous driver: "We throw fete on the
whole street." He is afraid: "O holy shit, there, there are popos,
and they are after something." I put my hand on his shoulder:
"Let´s go and have some fun. Fuck with the police."



But
the driver isn't over the moon. And the boys on the blue do not
relax but try to shut the rainbow-lights. MyVictoria looks at
me.



I go
to the nearest squaliee: "Please stop beating in the bush and cut
to the chase. What the fuck, do y want?" My army's great mentor
Napoleon has said: "The winner is the man who first controls his
enemy's chaos." So, the situation cannot be in the hands of boys in
blue. I say to Victoria: "Relax."



I tell
the fella that it is Estate & Grounds Management HSL, a
commitment service for the peace on mind. I take from my pocket,
while their gats are on me, a number: "Please. call here, and live.
No hard feelings." The police officer looks at the number, takes
his phone, and makes some calls. Then he says: "We are very sorry.
HSL is always more than welcomed to have some public
activities."



Y ask:
"What was that number?"



I
answer: "I got the number from my book town´s president. We have
made deal with CEO-project and I'm as Y know festival-CEO of book
towns IOB. If they called the CEO, that´s true that there is a
festival. It´s like Habana outpost, it has so many restaurants. So,
the police officer didn't ask details. Why? Cos then he should have
had to tell his name."



Mayor
gets every Tuesday official records, and if there some department's
police officers asks his doings it doesn't look nice. Just take
care of po-po's chaos and the party is free. Y look at me: "I think
Y were lucky." I kiss MyQueen.



So Y
& I are tripping the light and get down a groove. And what a
dancer you are. My ex-army fellas ask: “They left?" I say: "And for
good."



Christmas eve EDM-sounds like real crimbo. Or
may we say Christmas adam, cos eve comes then.



And
MyQueen dances sweetly and fast. She laughs: "Why don't Y get
tired? I say: "Y shall see why." Y: "Tell why beforehand." I: "How
can we sleep when this is better than a dream." You smile: "And we
shall feel quite queasy and say: it was New Year Eve last night."
"And between those goes Twixmas", I say.



It is
22 pm. And there is a lot of folks. Not an old-fashioned Christmas
party but a new one. Well, most common house, trance, and trap, but
also some old school fast rap. We do not like it too slow. Here
shall not be drug-related deaths, cos addicts we kick ass.





Do not need Tattoos to know, who stays and who runs





Y
begin to be curious: "Who are these guys which Y know?
Mercenaries?" I: "No, no, real stuff. Bredrens & dawgs or
what´s up dwags, heh, heh. They are men of honor. That Frankie was
in Chad, seen once, twice. Most of them are Afghan-vets. Some have
university degrees, most come from the shadow side of the street,
but they are not crims, friends of late-night Saturday party. They
are not Pachuto boys, who beat people up and steal their wallets.
They are not kenlays, who steal people's retirement savings and
their security. They are, hm, today´s, do not laugh, knights and
hoods, they take from the fu***ers and give to great poor people,
and, heh, heh."



Y:
"Are they killers and soldiers of fortune?" I am surprised: "What a
stupid question, MyVictoria. They all serve as they wish and with
honor and fidelity. If Y are among them, like YourTapio, each of
them is my Bro, hm, in arms, and Y show them the same close
solidarity that links the members of the family. Nothing strange
about that, MyVictoria. Respect, devotion, discipline, and
comradeship are our strengths, courage, and loyalty to our virtues.
So, no use to mess with us, we kick your ass. We are, hmkrm, proud,
we appreciate dignified but modest behavior. Bab, as an elite
soldier, you train rigorously, you maintain your weapon, we fight
against pretzels, with weapons aren´t for us, bloodegics. We take
constant care of our physical form. Y know, we risk our lives on
the field. It is easy: try to act without passion and hate, respect
defeated f**ers, and do not abandon your friends or arms."



Y
think: "Sounds terrible. Y should try to act inside the law." I:
"These fellas are the law. In no-mans-land where they live, and
where normal people do not dare to go, they make laws great &
beautiful. Most of us are retired. The hard stuff belonged to our
younger days. Do not need tattoos to know, who stays, and who
runs."



We
continue to dance. I must somehow show to you that I'm not a
cockfighter but just a descend man, who does not cheat but lows
just my wife´s pasta. I have an idea. I take MyVictoria´s hand and
then we go. I shake hands with Frankie: "See Y, take care. I send
some tinny park boys to your training place. Make those giggling
odd-and-ends real and true."



I take
my phone: "Hey, man, do Y still have that bike. Two passengers." We
begin to walk away from warehouse A (that 200 by 980 feet). I take
Victoria to my arms cos three railroad tracks ran through the space
between the warehouses. We say so long to NYC Ferry and are on 60th
Street.



Cliver
arrives. I say: "Here are 100 bucks. Bedford Av. and Library Café.
No time to lose. How are Y?" Cliver: "Like your care. Who is the
Macy? So are yall talking or is she free?" I know that there must
be some action, or MyVictoria begins to count how much she is
losing per hour. I must keep her so happy as the Happy can be. I do
not have a diamond ring, but I have my head, and it is working with
her - a lot.



We go
to Library Coffee´s cafeteria, but nobody needs anything. We enter
the computer room. I do not need the Whitehead underpass, Campus
rRd, cos my university oyster card is a presgo. I just present it
and in we go. Cliver: "How´s that possible?" I say: "Very easy.
Work some years as a scientist in University, write ten books, and
put them to academia.edu. A good life, the
happy memories."



Now it
is time to say g-bye to Cliver: "Hey, how much bench? So little.
Come tomorrow, to B-gym and I show Y how to put butts up, and cheat
100 kg, ok." He goes.



It is
time to convince MyVictoria, or she begins to think of me as a fan,
or a director. You say: "I must go to work soon, or my manager
shall call to the bank and they sustain my account." I wonder: "But
she is your employee. Your deal says safely and soundly, what is
her duties. And among them isn´t breeder´s privileges."



The
fast day ends, and a faster day begins. And there shall always come
the final day when someone shall be sent into eternal fire.





The Third
Day


Management is a practice where
art, science, and craft do not meet. It is one of the simplest ways
to cheat, which means that you lost the cheating time of your life.
That unbelievably sux - and there is another of woe you get my
drift.













Gift Boxes Freestyle



While
we are sitting there, and I open the golden Panthoras´ or so,
Cliver goes to his home with a huge gift box. His mom and pap are
surprised. Cliver says: "Take or leave it. For you." Mother looks
at his son, who has a swastika-medal on his neck, with the strange
year 1943 and text "meine ehre heisst treue". Mother touches
the medal and asks quietly: "What does this mean." Cliver says: "My
Honor is Loyalty." His father asks: "Where do Y get that?" Cliver:
"From a compare full of honor and bravery."



Nearby
last-minute shoppers, who had found themselves from the bar, are
going home. They have the final items with them. Luckily for all
the procrastinators out there, some stores stayed open late and
gave everyone a chance. Those last shoppers were out in force
across New York. Times was running short but not too short. One
fella in the bar says: "I just had like a shortlist, what I forgot
to get, pop into e few stores and that´s it." Many drank buyers
thank God that Target and Kmart were open. So they are going home
and at the same time 7 gunrunners from the garden come from the
harbor, and so tired and also proud that they cannot even think
about stealing these drank f***ers.



At the
same time, nothing important happens in lower east side
restaurants. Cliver´s gunrunner friend drinks too much and police
officers are looking early Morning Grinch who broke into three
restaurants on the same block on Manhattan´s Upper West Side. CarlG
goes away with thousands of dollars. He enters to Bistro Cassis and
ransacks the place. Mr. Colon, the owner, says: "It´s kinda like
worrisome."



CarlG
takes care of three restaurants on Columbus Avenue between 70th and
71th. He breaks through their back doors overnight and grabs all
the cash he could find. CarlG has in his hands the total haul more
than 5 000 d. Colon looks to the dark night: "A loss I a loss. It´s
just, it´s a loss." The police officers in the 20th Precinct are
looking at these cases as part of a pattern. Well, the camera took
a picture of a man who threatens people with a knife on the Upper
East Side. And another camera takes a picture of a knife-wielding
man creeping around the sleeping man´s BR-home. Well, a man and a
woman caught on camera punching victim in Bushwick. So, nothing
much, oh, one garden youngster´s shots fires on a police station.
No one is injured.








The Philosophy of the Kiss



We
look at the computer view. There is a scene in Northern France.
Then there comes a castle, 25 meters high and 150 meters weight. I
say: "I think this shall be a much better dancing place compared to
that army-thing. And surprise, surprise, guess what its price may
be?!



Yes, I
have kissed Y, and Y have smooched back, and we have hugged,
cuddled and I have squeezed, and colled, and embraced once, and
held twice, but we haven´t really kissed.



There
is St. Michael´s arrows everywhere. A vigorous exercise of my
emotions says that there´s no more Nutella in the kitchen. It is
momentum. La Lliona does not cry on the river. Our lips come
together. Dreama is such a Crys, makes a quiver.



Vibration travels lip to lip, the chance, the
dance, the show, blender bliss, burning flame with the kiss. It is
attacking bolt from the blue. The fire attacks like the dogs of
limbo. And love over lol is how we love to kiss. Kissing goes day
to day, month to month, year to year, ages to ages.



MySoul: "MyVictoria, I love Y with all my heart
and End of Time, no, not a 5-piece band full of wannabes from
Delaware." Oh malamente, báilame como si fuera la ´ltima
vez. I shall bring ten roses, nine real and one fake. And I
will love Y till the last one dies.



A bum
walks by and he sees our kiss. He hurries away; he has wasted time,
and he has to put on a real spurt.



No
need catchy indie pop, no need to check out stars, Broken Social
Scene, and Metric. And no ayyy wagwam fam. Sweet with sweet
delights in joy, so sadly it means gladly. We feel the shaking,
trembling, and a githgake, aftershocks but not Hackensack thing.
Cara essa KISss e tao minha.








L´Éternite, C´est la mer allée avec le soleil



It´s 2
pm. We listen to music and look at the same time local tv-channel.
The news shows big lights from the army terminal. There are camera
shots from dancers, Y and M, and a reporter talks something about a
star and a tall fella, who isn´t a US-actor or -star. And a
13-year-old-cute-girl tells why she and her friends hang out
tonight. A police officer says that classy and fabulous female
persons had been lured there by the bunch of mercenaries. And the
police officer shows me on the vid and says: "Do You know this
soldier of fortune, if you do, please, give us the information
needed - now."



The
police officer promises to his fella-officers that he catches this
baby boomer Merced border brother, who probably spends his day spun
ducky woo woo. Officer J. Douglas Scott warns good citizens of NYC:
“These closed-minded, closet-cases, hicks have come to town.” I
laugh: "Awww man, you just got merced."



Red
cravat gov. Cuomo comes to the picture. He agrees with Mr. Scott:
"This is not an acceptable attitude for New York.” And he begins to
talk quickly about NYC must avoid the L train shutdown and every
transit dream is still possible.



You
say: "There goes your green card and bye-bye Y." I: "What green
card? I have always come here through the consulate. And by the
way, I know those engineers who review past plans for high-speed
rails along the Empire Corridor. They are with CEO-project and
mister Cuomo does everything he can to get that cost up to 14
billion d. 2/3 of those engineers come from Europe. I can assure Y,
that we can put there more experts who shall say no to London
speedway and to this one. So, no fixing for the subway. Cuomo
understands money talks. He shall tap my shoulders and give  a
green card to me and I to him."



Y:
"But think what Y did there." I: "I didn´t say anything wrong. I
said that the mayor comes to our party. Hasn´t he." Y: "Y are a man
of explanations, are Y?" I say: "No, I´m the man of great love.
L´Éternite. C´est la mer allée avec le soleil." Y: What does
it mean, Y soldier of fortune?" I: "It means la tu te degages.
Et voles selon: With Y, I fly." And a man of great love can
easily explain to the not-stoopid New Yorkers this: ´It is against
the law to ruin the party, which a block council has designed with
the help of some pros, who did it as a voluntary job. And it is
more criminal to charge poor me, member of the IOB and that
project, who, in the bottom of my heart, invited the great mayor
also there to enjoy the goodwill of the citizens of his town.´ If Y
do not believe me, don´t. But I talk with that Mr. Scott right
now."








The Call



I say
more: “And what are those little lights compared with the ball.
Waterford Crystal sphere. The 12- foot - wide ball weighs are
covered with 2,668 crystals illuminated by 32,256 LED lights and is
stopped by seven-foot-tall "2020". That whole thing weighs in at
11.875 pounds, weight of an African elephant. And there is just LL
Cool J, The Village People, and Alanis Morrisette, and police
doancare a damn if the lighted ball drops 70 feet in a minute. And
what about Dick Clark´s Rockin´ Eve. I love NYC and am sure NYC
loves me. I call now Mr. Wonderful Scott. He is a good god Cameron
and has a heart of gold in the end - and I donmean the song of
Hybrid Theory and its Linkin Park words."



I say
to Y: "I love Y so, and there are many events more now, like
Broadway Hadestown, Carnesecca Arena St. Johns Red Storm vs. Butler
Bulldogs, Yuja Wang, Carnegie Hall, The Stadium Tous: Motley Crue,
Def Leppard, Poison & Joan Jett, and the Blackhearts, Broadway
Hamilton, MetLife Stadium Kenny Chesney, Florida Georgia Line &
Old Dominion, Westchester County Center The Harlem Globetrotters,
J.B. Theater Alanis Morissette, Radio City Christmas Spectacular at
Radio City Music Hall, at New World Stages The Gazillion Bubble
Show, Big Apple Circus, Circus du Soleil, Yo Lang Tengo, Mean Girls
from Virginia, Judgement Day - and no fucker cares if poor children
fall through ice on a pond in for instance Queens park. Bab do Y
know that Times Square is to be flooded with thousands of cops in a
few days. How about helping poor people? Virtue makes virtues
profitable.



The
NYPD will deploy those lazy uniformed police officers and
counter-terrorism teams to keep millions N.Y. revelers safe, that
commissioner Dermont Shea announced. How about putting our fine
veterans there? No terrorist shall come then there, cos they should
know, that there are not some puppets against them but fellas, whom
you can play no games. Those fellas shoot you. And despite a
threat, this advice New Yorkers and deep Brooklyn fellas surely
like.



There
are millions of eyes and ears out there that aid the police, so if
anyone sees something, something that doesn´t feel right makes you
uncomfortable. Those shutdown areas between 38th and 56th as
revelers begin to take their spots in 65 views, ´pens´. NYPD shall
take a heavy presence in the air about Times Square. Aviation units
survey rooftops and NYPD deploys its fleet of drones, Plainclothes
officers shall appear, weapon teams from Emergency Service Units,
explosive canine detection teams, radiation teams, and NYPD bomb
squad. Think about all those units just in one place. Visitors to
Times Square shall pass through multiple levels of security, access
points located in 5 streets. There shall be police dogs, heavy
weapon teams. Bab, politics gather medals and people of NYC shall
be left without protection. And, and these b**stard accuse true
veterans of criminal activities and so. Now I call Scott.”



So + 1
718 258 4411 (no 212-like in tattoos) and there comes a voice:
"63rd Precinct, how we can help You?" I: "Connect to Assistant
chief R. Scott. Here is the man who he is looking for?" Silence,
then there comes a river of words. I stop the flow: "Tell the
fella, I come to meet him right now. I do not have time for your
vain words. I shall be there in half an hour." Not faraway is 1844
Br Ave. I send a message to officer David Balkin, cos I have heard
he knows the neighborhood, its people, and its problems so well as
only a policeman can. Time is 3:15 am, so no meeting hour, which
begins at 7:30 am.



I look
at Y: "Do Y want to join the party, MyVictoria? I´m going to meet
some officers and do not forget to say hello when I see them. I
reach one of them in his bio. So I shall say to Davis - Hello! He
does not complain about going the extra mile to complete his
job."













The Morning Glory



It´s 4
am. We are in your apartment. We are in the kitchen.
The
great tune of punk against me vanished and there were red bra and
thong, and Y undo your bra and laugh: "Cuando era nino con
conquistar el mundo, ahora me doy cuenta que tú eres mí mundo y me
has conquistado." Y rock the boat, and the angels sing:
"Esta vida es mia, pero esta corazon es suyo. Te arresto
en mi cama y te pongo las esposas. En esa curva le doy pam
pam."



The
opposite to love is more love, the opposite of faith is much more
love, the opposite of life isn´t death but the resurrection of
love. It isn´t a lack of love, but a lack of more love that makes
boats sink. Love does not die of blindness and errors and
betrayals, illness and wounds, weariness. It doesn´t die. So
millions of people must dream of eternity at least an hour per
day. 



We
sleep and outside the flu widespread in NYC. More than 3 K cases
this week. And above us comes the heavenly mark. The 2020 Waterford
crystal ball arrives in Times Square, being roughly the same weight
as a healthy killer whale. And there shall be Livestream Moby Dick
Clark´s Rocking´ Eve.



I wake
up after three hours of sleep. I had a dream where I shot the
Waterworld Crystal down. And in that dream, I met Grant Rant. He
was praising his exotic cars: "Stop wasting money on junk." I kick
ass the hustle moth***cer muscle.



I go
to the kitchen and kiss the doggy on the mouth and give him some
good food, like steak and eggs. I also take 6 raw eggs and a banana
shaken-shake. I begin to sing loud: "Each time we have a quarrel,
it almost breaks my heart ... each night I ask the stars up above,
why must I be so much in love. I cried a tear for nobody but Y!"
Somebody upstairs yells: "Shut up! A noice voice, but I must sleep,
night turn!" I: "Ok, and thnx!"



The
phone ring. I: "Yes, what can I do for Y?" The Voice: "Nothing,
fuck off, I give the phone to her. I shall be there soon." I:
"Excuse bro, isn´t that a little bit hasty of Y? Who Y are and what
do Y want?" The Voice: "Birchy, one more time: take a hike, and
stay out of my way. Capiche?" Soon the bell rings. I open
the door. A fella about some centimeters lower than me looks at me:
"Still here? Where is she? My cards she needs. Shut the door when Y
go." I stand in front of Mr. Peng: "By the way, my name is Tapio.
What´s yours?" A chapped moob looks at me: "No names, Y must be
broke, a mot**ucker." I smile: "Still in business. And I do not
mean birds or a brick. Are Y flipping birds my friend?" His lazy
hand attacks me. I laugh. What a bad exercise for how-they-call-it
"wake and break"?



I put
my other feet on his other feet and turn left and my elbow and
gravitation take care of rest. The well-eaten fella fells down like
an American oak. I put my feet on him: "Now, tell me, are Y going
to Time Square in the New Year Eve Celebration. Shall Y throw
introverts? Eat a 1 200 d Times Square dinner? Do not panic.
There is always something to do. Extrovert? Hm, perhaps introvert.
Dare to go to bed early? Well, if Y are E-wert go to Felidia, or
Heaven, Fleming´s Steakhouse, The Mermaid Inn, Serafina 105,
Bustan. Early birds can go there at 5-7:30 pm. Well, Crave Fishbar
always makes an oyster gray happy hour, Red Rooster, awesome
Pappardelle, RDV, Daniel, Mexican Festival ... well, they all have
4 ½ stars. GrubStreet´s round-up Prix Fixes has definite splurges,
incl. a 1 200 d pers person six-course - dinner with a
courtside view of the ball dropping, too. If Y are an introvert
please order in a 200 d lasagna from Union Square Cafe, cos Y
deserve to celebrate Y. An extrovert: go to Concert for Peace,
introvert: NY Philharmonic´s tribute, culture vulture: e: poetry
reading marathon. I: The Film Forum; if Y go out with a bang E:
free fireworks with a hoard of fellow Brooklynites; I: flee, Forbes
has rounded up a slew of very quiet places. I do speak no more. Go.
Y have much to do." The fella runs out of the door and does not
watch the steps.













Madame Manager and The Intangible Cultural Heritage



I take
my phone and begin to calculate how much I have lost money, cos of
coming to NYC. Just 5 200 dollars. That´s nothing. Hm, how about
putting more money into marketing.



The
phone rings on the table: "Victoria´s residence. How are you, I
hope everything is foin? If you are looking for ... What? You're a
manager. Really? Let us not be weary in doing good. Does your star
play ice hockey, tree hockey, gridiron? Aha ... sorry, I go and
tell her. Y want to tell yourself. Well, please come. I go to the
shop and buy something. Perhaps fish, Italian salad, and
ice-cream??? Fifteen minutes. Lady, for you, I´m really ripping
& running. Always nice to meet Y. See Y soon. Yes, I can then
introduce myself, too."



The
manager is coming, and MyVictoria sleeps like a baby. I do not
disturb her. And Doggy sleeps, too. So, I go to Fulton Mall, Empire
Stores. Nice coffee warehouse, I want gastronomical delights, goods
like animal hides, and coffee from all over the world.
Cecconisdumbo pizza, some whipped ricotta + truffle honey, I run
back. Oh, there is Fellow Barber for dogs. Now I understand better
Victoria. I run, 5 minutes to 8:50 am ... five minutes to make
something to that manager.



I wash
my teeth, comb my hair, wash my face, hone my nose and forehead so
they do not shine, someone hand pressings from the ground. That´s
it. Pizza smells great and ricotta-thing and ice-cream are ready.
Bell rings. I open the door.



Ah,
lovely lady. "What a great pleasure, Madame, I have waited for this
for a long, long time ..." The lady off-the house: "Nice to meet Y,
who was it." I: "Pardon Maaamm, it went over, may I introduce
myself: Tapio Tiihonen, king of the forest, under the Stella
Polaris. I have got acquainted with Mademoiselle, and very elegant
June at Christmas."



She:
"Very interesting, you´re are a client, who has traveled a long
trip for short vi ..." I: "No, no, and many more nos, of course
not. If I may call Y by the first name, or just You. I´m not prayer
or paying for anything ..." She: "I see, do Y know, if this happens
often ..." I: "Madame, this started all so wrong, perhaps we eat
something. Please, come." I take her hand and so we go to the
kitchen. I: "Look what I have for our great breakfast. Sorry, no
herring and tobacco and so, but please, sit. I bring Y Italian
Lungo. It wakes your brains up. In Legion Etrangere we called it
café allongé. Heh, I put there on that thing some creamy hazelnut
gelato, si, and frozen yogurt, and it really melts with steam - I
call it the delight of the day."



Madame
Manager sits and drinks the coffee: "Tapio T, this is marvelous!
This really wakes me up, ups." I: "I did not put there any
freshments, so no need to be afraid of police while you are driving
your car in the busy streets of Br. Hm, and Y are Ms. Junes
Manager, I assume. About two years, yes, oh take this pizza, I have
put there some Cinnamon from India. Ahhh, Y love it, great
..."



She
speaks straight: "Thanks for your conviviality, but if you aren´t a
client, so are Y a neighbor or a lucky tourist or a nightstand ...
So, I cannot talk wit..." I: "Please take this squid wafer and this
Sardinian great delicacy. In this time of the year, they put in
Sardinia and Corsica honey to the chocolate, not just in a certain
day, or hour but certain second, hundred years traditions make
miracles. Do Y like it?" She: "This is (a teardrop comes from her
eye) this is so lovely." I make a bow, French way: "In army my name
was de Hauteville, and I had many noble friends there, who look
some adventure to their life. So the Italian kitchen and French
cuisine were there happily ever after married. So lovely marriage,
no quarrels at all.



Y
know, Francois Pierre La Varenne and Marie-Antoine Careme and
appellation d´origine controlée, and Auguste Escoffier and
haute cuisine, cuisine bourgeoise ... Yes, please, eat that
intangible cultural heritage. Think Y Madame, pastry cooks,
charcutiers, patisserie, terrine, bisque, foie grass, but not
Croque monsieur." I look at her eyes: "Their hardness are
melting and some romantic thing gives its birth and begins to rise
and shine. So, I: "I am not a night or an hour stand, who band a
chick with the intention of never seeing or talking to June ever
again."



She:
"So how a clepe Y, Mr. de Hauteville?" I: "Y can call as it pleases
Y. It isn´t important. More important is that we have fallen in
love. Y know romantic kiss and apocalyptic night. So, the fault,
dear Madame, isn´t in the stars, but in her- and myself. I promised
to show her some European hinterland and blackwater. We made a
golden deal." She: "A Golden Deal? Signed and so?" I: "Not yet, but
as Y are here, Y can conform it, on your behalf, ok?"



She
shows her temperament: "What is this, a Happy New Year joke!?" I:
"Oh, no, no, and no, take a shot of this." I give her, not a love
potion but, as we call it in the army, burning star. There goes my
concentrated dose for a bad day. She smiles: "Yes, Victoria has
found somewhere a true Travis Pastrana. Do Y mean that my business
is over with Victoria and Y just come here and win a prize for a
song? Y are out of your mind, Mr. Tapio, hahaha."



Same
language, same happy joy: "Do y mean that I´m the team acquired
player, client, who was like a 4th or 5th draft pick, for a song,
but I prove myself now couple troublemaker who eventually not help
Y win the championship? On the contrary, I help Y make money and
give it to us, too. To this very day, Y have put it in your pocket,
why not put it in ours, too. Let´s make this a great
adventure,  film it, and give it for the common good and
teaching. Somebody clever enough shall find a classical happy end.
I give you a proposal some sunny d."



She:
"Hm, Y really think Y are smart enough to use that bad and stupid
word ´film´. I prefer to watch films made by underground directors
at my local bijou. In those pictures, men are corrupted with lust
and more lust and money. And now Y suggest that we shall do an
opposite movement and claim that it stands for the Internet Movie
Database or what?" I: "I do not claim anything, no Snapchat claims
thanks things, I just say that we are in love and there is nothing
even Our Smiling Friend can do about it. It just happens, Y know.
Death may cure for life, but life can also cure of death, which is
just a part, like testicles of life, great, cute, funny. And how
can I deny everything and just be a little bitch like gang shitter
tv-millionaire? Two days, and a proposal, ok. Well, that fine. Hm,
now Y may tell perhaps something about what goes in your
mind?"



She:
"V has broken our deal, in every possible way. She doesn´t respect
our contract, comes her own ways. Do not want to do as she is
clearly asked to do. If somebody makes a deal with me, then that
somebody is under that deal. I ordered the bank to suspend her
account. And now Y say this. You are ridiculous." I: "Well, do as Y
wish, but I hope Y wait those two days. Then I promise Y think
twice before Y shall send New Year Promises to your employer,
Madame Employee."



She
says: "V instructs her bank to make a payment. The bank refuses now
to follow her instructions, and Y can call it suspending, freezing
or whatever Y want. I explain to the bank that there is a dispute
over who owns the money in the account and who has use of the
account. I´m the third party with a reasonable claim to an interest
in the account. I design operations and cash flows go as I wish,
and if not, our deal has been broken, and I have the right claim
for suspension. Do Y understand?"



I say:
"No and yes. If it shall be made simple: there are more vids and
pics and even those which Y see, and Y cannot see the cash flow as
Y are ordered in the deal to see it. So, you do not get your
profit, %. There is smoke on tax residency and related information,
the nature of that entity and the tax residency and related
information of the individual, Y, she holds that account for or so.
Y say, Y made the budget and find out that Y pay taxes from the
money that Y do not get? These little problems?"



She:
"Yes, I did my budget and find out." I: "So you plan, direct,
oversee fiscal health of a business unit, division, department, or
an operating unit within an organization. And you make at the same
time her budget, too. Y control her in a fiscal way." She: "Of
course, and we have a deal, and at the same time with LA studios,
so they are bonded together. And all the four parties´ budget must
follow that deal. And there are more, there are other studios, too.
So I'm a manager here in LA, but what about those other, and what
about she says she goes away to the east, to, hm, Miami, and so I
stay on the lead, on the California beach playing. I´m part of that
deal here, not everywhere and cannot be."



I:
"Please, stop now. Y take care of all her fiscal things but do not
take care of it. But Y deal says so, why do not Y do as your
employer sees it so. Why Y think like an employer that that is only
true what Y see. Perhaps Y must do not talk. Draw a picture of
Victoria´s whole net and structure, and then put cash flow, and its
time and place. One big picture, no tens of thousands of loose
words. In the army, in the heart of logistics, there is a room.
Every day the main officers go there, and there is a so-called
interactive board, they put their HoloLenses on and see at the same
time all details and stuff with their calculations, and they see
that interactive board. There comes every minute, every second,
more information, that board lives on life. Please go to Micro
Center in 850 3rd Ave and buy what I order there now."
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